
Contents: 

Pastor’s Letter 1 

GSLS Update 2 

Board of Directors 
Minutes 

3 

Assembly of Voters 
Minutes 

5 

2018 Boards & 
Members  

8 

Announcements & 
New Members 

9 

Lutherans For Life 10 

Schedule of Services 11 

Christian Storytelling 
Conference 

12 

Birthdays & 
Anniversaries 

14 

June Calendar 15 

VBS Info 16 

Trinity Lutheran Church  —  Columbia, MO 

“Wait for the Lord.” 
 

W 
hat was Abraham thinking?  He had heard the Lord’s 

promise that he would become a great nation.  He had 

heard the Lord promise that he would have descendants 

as numerous as the stars of the sky, and as numerous as 

the sands of the sea shore. BUT there was no son to inherit his name.  Where was God?  

Had He forgotten His promise?  What was Abraham to do? 

With no children, there could be no descendants.  The excitement of the promise wore 

away, and then the underlying worry was exposed. Doubt blossomed into self-determined 

action.  Maybe Abraham could help God along.  Maybe Eliezer, his servant, would be the 

heir (Genesis 15).  Or maybe a child through another woman would be the heir (Genesis 

16).  NO!  God’s promise would stand, and Abraham would become a great nation, for his 

wife would give birth to a son (Genesis 21)!  God’s promise, God’s work, and God’s timing 

were in motion.  Abraham was to do what seems to be the hardest thing, “Wait for the 

Lord.” 

“Wait for the LORD; be strong, and let your heart take 

courage; wait for the LORD!” Psalm 27:14 

Abraham’s descendants would be as numerous as the stars in heaven, as many as the sands 

of the seashore.  It was not simply by the blood of his son Isaac that he would become a 

great nation, but included in that number of descendants are all those who have faith in 

Christ and believe in God’s promises.  

“This means that it is not the children of the flesh who are 

the children of God, but the children of the promise are 

counted as offspring” Romans 9:8. 

There may be moments of anxiousness as we go through the process of considering our 

ministry staffing. We may want to help God along.  But for us, we are to “wait for the 

Lord.”  By the promise of the blood of Christ, we are God’s children.  We have been bathed 

in His name as the waters of baptism flowed over our flesh. We are wrapped in His 

forgiveness as the absolution rings in our ears.  We are nourished with life as the body and 

blood cross our lips in Holy Communion. We are taught, corrected, and trained in 

righteousness as the Word of God reverberates throughout the church and our homes.  “Be 

strong, and let your heart take courage; wait for the Lord!”  The Lord’s promise to care for 

His Church will stand as long as the Lord lives (and He lives forever). 

Your servant in Christ, 

Pastor Brian K. Thieme 

June 2018 

NEWS OF THE SON 



Good Shepherd has completed its last day of school.  
The year went well.  We had lots of activities going on 
in April and May.  The official date for the school’s 
closure is June 30, 2018.  Phones/emails will be open 
until that time. If you call, please leave a message and I 
will return it as soon as I can.  There are many things to 
do outside of the office. There is also still much to be 
decided about what will happen after June 30th with 
records and other things. Please rest assured that the 
school board will work together as a whole to 
determine the answer to these things.  

Thank you for all the help with Thrivent Support this 
school year. We received over $4000.00 from Thrivent 
Action Teams in the 2017-2018 school year. This 
helped with many of our community events.  We 
brought over 100 people into the school for the Candy 
Corn Festival.  More than 60 people came for our 
Easter Celebration.  Over 40 people came for the 
Literacy Fair and The Pancake Breakfast served over 
300 people.  We could not have done this without the 
help of your Thrivent Action Teams. You helped kids 
come to see movies.  You helped us outreach to 
grandparents.  Thank you for your support.  

As the school closes, it is important to remember the 
happy times you associate with it. The lives you 
touched. The seeds you planted. In the end nothing has 
to do with us, good or bad.  Jesus has a plan and we 
must trust in him.  Everything is about Jesus and 
nothing is about us.         

I want to personally thank the church for its support 
over the years and for the prayers each week.  It did 
not go unnoticed. And thank you for all the words of 
encouragement.  Blessings to all of you.  

Tammy Mangold, Administrator 

GSLS  Office Phone:  573-445-5878  
GSLS Office Email: office@gslscolumbia.org 

Website:  http://gslscolumbia.org/ 
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GOOD SHEPHERD LUTHERAN SCHOOL 
 

“Jesus Christ is the same yesterday and today and forever.” ~Hebrews 13:8 

Sylvia Glenn presenting Rylee a pin for her Lutherans for Life Essay 

Josiah and his mother at Muffins with Mom 

http://gslscolumbia.org/
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The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors was 
called to order on May 8, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. Attendees includ-
ed Gary Kespohl (Chairman), Jacque Eckhoff (Secretary), 
Andrew Saeger, Robert Hall, Loanna Thompson, Virginia 
Propp, JoAnn Schoenike, Annette Kiehne, Doug Kiehne, Ken 
Greer, Warren Harms, Mary Frerking, Pastor Thieme and 
David Attebery. 

Pastor Thieme gave the opening devotion. 

Chairman Kespohl asked to make the following additions to 
New Business on the Meeting Agenda: GSLS Lease Termina-
tion, GSLS Financial Support, Mid MO Lutheran Hospital 
Ministry, June Storytelling, Creation Tour, David Attebery 
(Visitor) and TLCLC Tuition Collection System. Andrew Sae-
ger asked to add Re-rental of the GSLS Space to New Busi-
ness. 

Andrew Saeger moved to accept the Meeting Agenda with 
these changes; seconded and approved. 

Mary Frerking moved to accept the Consent Agenda; second-
ed and approved. 

MINUTES OF APRIL 10, 2018 MEETING 

Virginia Propp moved to accept the Minutes of the April 10, 
2018 Board of Directors Meeting; seconded and approved. 
The Consent Agenda meeting minutes and reports are filed in 
the Congregation Secretary’s notebook. The following are 
summaries of the reports, with the name of the board repre-
sentative at the Board of Directors meeting listed: 

PASTOR’S REPORT - Pastor Thieme 

Due to his brother’s death, he was gone from the afternoon of 
May 5th through May 7th. 

Pastor Whittle did the questioning of Confirmation students 
on May 5th, and Confirmation on May 6th. He was also the 
officiant for the Divine Services May 6th and 7th. 

Pastor Spotts is visiting 2/3 of the “homebound” each month 
(started in April), and Pastor Thieme visits 1/3. 

The Holy Land trip was April 9-30. All went well. At some 
point, a presentation will be given to the congregation and 
public. 

The Christian Storytelling Conference is June 28th-30th. 

Adult Classes: There are four couples going through premari-
tal classes, three individuals 

are taking the adult information class and one is desiring to do 
so. Sunday morning is going through I Peter, and the Monday 
morning class is going through the Large Catechism. 

DIRECTOR OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION INTERN 
- Not Present 

Assisting BOCE with planning VBS, led TLCLC Chapel April 
18th and 25th, and led GSLS Chapel April 4th and 18th. 
Leading Sr. Youth on Sunday mornings, sending youth birth-
day cards, and made home visits with youth and parents. 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY - JoAnn Schoenike (Financial 

Secretary) 

For the month of April, the Regular Envelope collections are 
94.51% of the anticipated monthly amount. Loose Plate col-
lections are 47.43% and Sunday School are 146.45%. The To-
tal Monthly collections are 91.95% of the monthly anticipated 
amount. 

The Total Year to Date collections through the end of April 
are 95.22% of the anticipated amount of $175,511. 

BOARD REPORTS: 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION - Mary Frerking 

The current curriculum will run through and including Memo-
rial Day weekend. Summer session of crafts, mission projects 
and games starts June 3rd. Rally Sunday has been moved to 
August 26th. The children will move up to their next grade 
level. There will also be a fun day for children, parents, and 
teachers that afternoon. This summer’s VBS is scheduled for 
July 10-13th in the evenings from 5:30-8:30 PM. A light sup-
per will be provided each evening. Volunteers are needed. Kali 
will be assisting with VBS planning and staffing this year. 

EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION - Virginia Propp 
100% Enrollment. Summer 2018 has eight classrooms. For 
Fall/Spring 2018-19 there is 1 FT toddler spot and 1 TTh 
preK spot yet to be filled. Monthly tuition with current enroll-
ment should be approximately $61,258. Initiated contact with 
Creative Curriculum Sales Rep for our district. License renew-
al will be required in July 2018. Refrigerator and freezer re-
pairs made, and a bill will be submitted for payment. Children 
sang on April 29th at Center Sunday to the congregation. 

ELDERS - Doug Kiehne 

The Elders met on April 24, 2018. Pastor Mueller, our Circuit 
Visitor met with them to address the vacancy left by Pastor 
Gerike. The Elders then discussed the Vacation Payout for 
Pastor Gerike. After gathering documentation of the policy, 
Pastor Gerike and Pastor Thieme each earn four weeks of 
vacation per year, a motion was made/approved and the El-
ders recommend paying the beneficiary of Pastor Gerike four 
weeks of vacation pay. 

EVANGELISM - Robert Hall 

No report filed. 

PAROCHIAL EDUCATION - No Representative Present 

See agenda packet for financial report. 

SOCIAL MINISTRY - Loanna Thompson 

The Board met on April 3rd for their monthly meeting. A 
Circle of Friends meal was served at Campus Lutheran on 
April 14th. A LOVE Inc. Sharing Moment and free will col-
lection was held after services on April 15th and 16th. Monies 
collected after all three services totaled $483. 

STEWARDSHIP & FINANCE - Andrew Saeger 
No report filed. 

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH ENDOWMENT FUND 
- No Representative Present 
No report filed. 

TRUSTEES - Ken Greer 
No report filed. 

YOUTH - No Representative Present 

MAY 8, 2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
MINUTES   
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No report filed. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
No report filed. 

MEMBERSHIP CHANGES: 
Virginia Propp moved to accept changes; seconded and ap-
proved. 

TREASURER’S REPORT - Warren Harms (Treasurer) 
The attached reports are for the first quarter of 2018 which is 
33.3% of the full budget year. 

For the month ending April 30, 2018, the Church income is 
$54,021, and year to date is $156,154 (31.9% of the total in-
come budgeted for the year). But this is <$16,447> or <7.80%
> less than in 2017. The major difference from 2017 is that the 
301-Regular Envelope is down <$15,548.50> or <9.1%> less 
than at the end of April 2017. 

The total Learning Center income for April is $59,516 and 
$257,109 for the year to date (37.9% of the budgeted income 
for the year). The year to date is $23,307 or 10% greater than in 
2017 when the additional classes had not yet been opened. 

For the month of April, 2018, Church expenditures are 
$33,054, and $169,127 year to date (27.7% of the annual ex-
pense budget of $609,775). 

The Learning Center expenditures for April 2018 total $51,688 
and $192,907 year to date (28.5% of the annual expense budget 
of $677,900). 

Total combined income of the church and learning center for 
the first quarter of 2018 is $451,580 which is 35.07% of the 
annual budget. This is $6,860 higher than in 2017. 

Total combined expenses of the church and learning center for 
the first quarter of 2018 is $362,033 which is 28.1% of the an-
nual budget. The total combined expenses for the first quarter 
2018 are <$13,792> less than the first quarter of 2017. 

Total reserve accounts at Lutheran Church are now $136,185. I 
sent a total of $29,352 to LCEF during April which is the total 
of designated gifts 269-Construction Fund (members designat-
ed Building Fund envelopes) plus the 827-Verizon Cell Tower 
account. This amount is now the balance of Reserve Account 
193-Building Payment Reserve and will earn interest at LCEF. 

Andrew Saeger moved to approve the Treasurer’s Report; se-
conded and approved. 

DAVID ATTEBERY (Short Wave Radios): 
David Attebery answered questions the BOD had regarding 
possible usher use of short wave radios. He stated that the radi-
os would not be used by ushers to patrol the parking lot, but 
could be helpful in various situations. Ken Greer suggested 
looking into creating a “Board of Security”. 

TRUSTEES - Ken Greer 
Ken Greer reported that the AC unit broke down this past 
week in Annette’s office. It will cost $3,000 to fix. He told 
them to proceed to fix it. Pastor Thieme’s office AC line was 
frozen, but is now working. A roof AC unit is still not working 
correctly. Mary Frerking moved we recommend to the AOV to 
spend the $3000 on TLCLC AC; seconded and approved. Mary 
Frerking moved to authorize the Executive Committee to ap-
prove the fixing of any future AC problems if needed; second-

ed and approved. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Surveillance System 
The following is from the April 2018 BOD Meeting: This re-
vised proposal from Sound Solutions is due to the closing of 
GSLS. This proposal eliminates all cameras in the basement. It 
covers exterior entrances, playgrounds and parking for a total 
of 10 cameras. Price reduced to $23,560 plus the $30 monthly 
charge. Monitors could be in the TLCLC office and church 
office. Andrew Saeger moved to accept the revised proposal; 
seconded and approved. Therefore this action will be taken to 
the AOV Meeting on Sunday, May 20th. 

Intercom System 
See pages 30-32 of the BOD packet for complete information 
of all Options. Option 1 handles everything for TLCLC, Op-
tion 2 adds wiring for the basement and Option 3 does the 
entire building. Ken Greer moved we install Option 1 for a 
price not to exceed $8000; seconded and approved. 

Walkie-Talkies or Short Wave Radios 
Pastor Thieme suggested we form a plan before purchasing. 
Ken Greer moved to encourage the Board of Elders to contin-
ue to develop a security plan for TLC; seconded and approved. 

AED Maintenance Agreement 
Jacque Eckhoff reported she spoke to Neil Eckhoff regarding 
the certification of AED’s. Neil stated the fire department does 
not have their AED’s certified and to possibly call the manu-
facturer before paying the money. Andrew Saeger reported that 
he called the manufacturer. They stated we need to get them 
certified to be covered by the Good Samaritan Law of Mis-
souri. Mary Frerking moved we spend the $700 to have them 
certified; seconded and approved. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

VBS Meals 
VBS is scheduled for July 10-13. Set up will take place on the 
8th. The BOD Meeting for July should take place in the over-
flow that week. There will be four nights of meals during VBS. 
Friday night is pizza night but Board volunteers are needed for 
the other three nights. Food is provided, but volunteers are 
needed to set up and prep the meals. Board of Social Ministry 
and BOCE will volunteer on the 11th. The Board of Elders 
and Ken Greer will volunteer on the 12th. 

Rally Sunday will be August 26th, not 19th. 

Donation to TLC from Club COMO 
Mary Frerking reported that her daughter plays for Club CO-
MO. Club COMO donated $200 to TLC as a thank you. 

Life Network Diaper Drive (May 13, 2018 – June 17, 2018) 
Sylvia Glenn is asking for this Drive. Mary Frerking moved to 
approve the dates; seconded and approved. 

Schedule of Worship Services 
Andrew Saeger moved to accept the Schedule; seconded and 
approved. Rally Sunday is August 26th. 

Pastor Gerike’s Vacation Pay 
Pastor Gerike had 4 weeks vacation according to the Call Doc-
ument. The Board of Elders recommend we pay the vacation 
pay to his beneficiary. Matthew Gerike will apply for a short 
term disability claim. If it is approved, he will then write the 
check to TLC. Mary Frerking moved we accept the recommen-
dation; seconded and approved. 

GSLS School Closing Service (May 23, 10:30 AM) 
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Informational Date 

Together In Mission (TIM) 
TLC has participated in the past. We support a Missionary. 
Pastor Thieme asked BOD members to read page 34 of the 
BOD packet so that we can discuss this next month. 

GSLS Lease Termination & Financial Support 
The next CLAS meeting is tomorrow night, May 9th. Chairman 
Kespohl will be attending. He will then give a status report at 
the AOV on May 20th. 

Mid MO Lutheran Hospital Ministry 
TLC received a letter from MMLHM, asking for the member 
churches that are paying for the service to raise their contribu-
tions. Current contribution from TLC is $133/month or 
$1600/year. Warren Harms suggested we discuss it at Budget 
time. It was also discussed to have a free will offering for 
MMLHM on a Sunday. Pastor Thieme will look into that. 

June Storytelling Conference 
Pastor Thieme is still looking for volunteers and encourages 
participation. 

Creation Tour 
The Creation Tour is going to be at the Lutherans for Life in 
St. Louis in October. It is a semi tour, that is museum like. Be-
cause the Tour will be going through Columbia, our cost would 
only be $1250 if we’d like to have it at Trinity. 

Mary Frerking moved we authorize Pastor Thieme to move 
forward with investigating the tour, and spend the $1250; se-
conded and approved. 

TLCLC Tuition Collection System 
The Tuition Collection System is through Pro Care, the current 
system TLCLC is using. 

Re-Rental of the GSLS space. 
A school, non parochial, expressed interest in renting the space. 
Ken Greer moved that our official response be that we will call 
any interested parties when we make a decision; seconded and 
approved. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Next Meeting of the Board of Directors will be held on June 
12, 2018. 

Read Built on the Rock Chapters 5-6 for June 12th and Chapter 7 
for July. 

Mary Frerking moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:23 p.m.; se-
conded and approved. Pastor 

Pastor Thieme led the group in closing prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jacque Eckhoff, Secretary 

The regular meeting of the Assembly of Voters was called to 
order on March 20, 2018 at 12:30 p.m. Attendees included 
Gary Kespohl (Chairman), Jacque Eckhoff (Secretary), Warren 
Harms (Treasurer), Karen Harms, Andrew Saeger, Kali 
Weishaar, Karen Niederjohn, Jim Niederjohn, Carrie Whittle, 
Ken Greer, Mary Frerking, Theresa Greer, Sandy Dirks, Pastor 
Brian Thieme, Phil Glenn, Sylvia Glenn, Gail Schuster, Laura 
Grise, Angel Arnall, Pat Campbell, George Rattelmuller, Larry 

McCoig, Ron Barrett, Marian Kueck-Pierson, Norburt Pierson, 
Carol Squires, Barbara Barrett, Pat Hansen, Virginia Propp, 
Carolyn Holste, David Attebery, Sherrie Attebery, Roger Mor-
rison, Carol Morrison, Steve Harris, Debbie Antel, Doug 
Kiehne, Annette Kiehne, Melissa Kiehne, John Frerking, Pete 
Easterhaus, Joanna McDowell and Brian Whittle. 

Pastor Thieme gave the opening devotion. 

Chairman Kespohl welcomed Loralee Adam, Pat Hansen’s 
neighbor and future Trinity member, to the Assembly of Vot-
ers. Chairman Kespohl added two items to New Business on 
the Agenda. One, a TLCLC Summer Employment, and two, a 
Facility Use Request for 6/12/18. Phil Glenn added two items 
to Old Business. One, Building Committee Status, and two, 
TLCLC Bathroom Status. Ken Greer added one item to New 
Business. The item being Pre-publishing of the Agenda for 
future AOV meetings. Roger Morrison moved to approve the 
Agenda with all additional items; seconded and approved. 

Chairman Kespohl asked attendees to review the Minutes of 
the February 18, 2018 Assembly of Voters Meeting. He then 
asked for a correction under “Announcements”. It should read 
KFUO, not KFRU. Angel Arnall moved to accept the Minutes 
of the February 18, 2018 Assembly of Voters Meeting as cor-
rected; seconded and approved. 

Chairman Kespohl asked attendees to review the Minutes of 
the March 25, 2018 Assembly of Voters Special Meeting. Phil 
Glenn asked it be added to the minutes that it was reported 
GSLS would be closing at the end of the 17/18 school year. 
Karen Harms moved to accept the Minutes of the March 25, 
2018 Assembly of Voters Special Meeting as corrected; second-
ed and approved. 

Reports are filed in the Congregation Secretary’s notebook. 
The following are summaries of the reports, with the name of 
the representative at the Assembly of Voters Meeting listed: 

PASTOR’S REPORT: Pastor Brian Thieme 
Pastor Thieme did an overview of the current Membership 
Changes: 

Amber Martin-Cameron & Joel Cameron received by profes-
sion of faith and their daughter Kimberly by baptism. 

Transfer In: 
Benjamin and Heather Asbeck - Good Shepherd, Collinsville, 
IL. 

Transfer Out: 
Denny and Gloria Stephenson - Immanuel, Boonville, MO. 

Nathan Wulfmeyer - Our Savior Lutheran Church, Fenton, 
MO. 

Karen Easton - Beautiful Savior Lutheran Church, Olathe, KS. 

Ryan, Kimberly & Nathaniel Carpenter - Our Redeemer Lu-
theran Church, Smithfield, RI. 

Confirmation (05-06-18): 
Will Cherrington, Jason Starbuck, Rylee Eckhoff, Katie Star-
buck, Reece McMillen, Norah Stone,  Abe Mefrakis, Rachel 
Weber, Caitlyn Smith, & Hannah Wise 

Marian Kueck-Pierson moved to accept the Membership 
Changes; seconded and approved. 

Due to his brother’s death, Pastor Thieme was gone from the 
afternoon of May 5th through May 7th. Pastor Whittle did the 
questioning of Confirmation students on May 5th, 
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and Confirmation on May 6th. He was also officiant for the 
Divine Services May 6th & 7th. 

Pastor Spotts is visiting 2/3 of the “homebound” each month 
(started in April), and Pastor Thieme visits 1/3.  

The Holy Land trip was April 9-30. All went well. At some 
point, a presentation will be given to the congregation and pub-
lic. 

Adult Classes: There are four couples going through premarital 
classes, four individuals are taking the adult information class, 
Sunday morning is going through I Peter, and the Monday 
morning class is going through the Large Catechism. 

DCEI REPORT: Kali Weishaar 
Assisting BOCE with planning VBS, led TLCLC Chapel April 
18th and 25th, and led GSLS Chapel April 4th and 18th. Lead-
ing Sr. Youth on Sunday mornings, sending youth 

birthday cards, and made home visits with youth and parents. 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
JoAnn Schoenike, Financial Secretary, was not in attendance. 
Therefore, Chairman Kespohl gave the report. For the month 
of April, the Regular Envelope collections are 94.51% of the 
anticipated monthly amount. Loose Plate collections are 
47.43% and Sunday School are 146.45%. The Total Monthly 
collections are 91.95% of the monthly anticipated amount. The 
Total Year to Date collections through the end of April are 
95.22% of the anticipated amount of $175,511. It was indicated 
that on the April Report, in the paragraph at the top of the 
page, there is a typo. It should read “For the month of April...”, 
not “March”. Angel Arnall moved to accept the Financial Sec-
retary’s Report as corrected; seconded and approved. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Warren Harms 
Warren reviewed the April Summary. Summary is as follows: 

For the month ending April 30, 2018, the Church income is 
$54,021, and year to date $156,154 (31.9% of the total income 
budgeted for the year). But this is <$16,447> or <7.80%> less 
than in 2017. The major difference from 2017 is that the 301-
Regular Envelope is down <$15,548.50> or <9.1%> less than 
at the end of April 2017. 

The total Learning Center income for April is $59,516 and 
$257,109 for the year to date (37.9% of the budgeted income 
for the year). The year to date is $23,307 or 10% greater than in 
2017 when the additional classes had not yet been opened. 

For the month of April, 2018, Church expenditures are 
$33,054, and $169,127 year to date (27.7% of the annual ex-
pense budget of $609,775). 

The Learning Center expenditures for April 2018 total $51,688 
and $192,907 year to date (28.5% of the annual expense budget 
of $677,900). 

Total combined income of the church and learning center for 
the first quarter of 2018 is $451,580 which is 35.07% of the 
annual budget. This is $6,860 higher than in 2017. 

Total combined expenses of the church and learning center for 
the first quarter of 2018 is $362,033 which is 28.1% of the an-
nual budget. The total combined expenses for the first quarter 
2018 are <$13,792> less than the first quarter of 2017. 

Total reserve accounts at Lutheran Church are now $136,185. I 
sent a total of $29,352 to LCEF during April which is the total 

of designated gifts 269-Construction Fund 

(members designated Building Fund envelopes) plus the 827-
Verizon Cell Tower account. This amount is now the balance 
of Reserve Account 193-Building Payment Reserve and will 
earn interest at LCEF. 

It was asked why Regular Envelopes are down, as it’s a con-
cern. Angel Arnall moved to accept the April Report; seconded 
and approved. 

BOARD REPORTS: 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS: Chairman Gary Kespohl 
The Built on the Rock book study is continuing. Four chapters 
have been completed. The book study will resume in June by 
reading chapters five and six. 

ELDERS: David Attebery 
David gave an update regarding Trinity’s Pastoral Office. The 
Elders recently met with Pastor Mueller, our Circuit Visitor, to 
address the vacancy. He reminded the Elders the congrega-
tion’s grieving process takes time, possibly 12-13 months. It is 
important not to rush into any major decisions. It’s more im-
portant to get things right, not do them quickly. The AOV was 
reminded that the Trinity Pastoral Office is currently filled with 
Pastor Thieme. 

TRUSTEES: Ken Greer 
Ken reported the Work Day was successful. They hope to get 
another date on the calendar. 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION: Mary Frerking 
The current curriculum will run through and including Memo-
rial Day weekend. Summer session of crafts, mission projects 
and games starts June 3rd. Rally Sunday has been moved to 
August 26th. The children will move up to their next grade 
level. There will also be a fun day for children, parents, and 
teachers that afternoon. This summer’s VBS is scheduled for 
July 10-13th in the evenings from 5:30-8:30 PM. A light supper 
will be provided each evening. Volunteers are needed. Kali will 
be assisting with VBS planning and staffing this year. 

EARLY CHILDHOOD ED.: Virginia Propp 
Virginia updated the AOV on the status of the current TLCLC 
Grant Application. Originally the AOV set aside $10,000, but 
may need to raise it to $13,000 to cover our cost. Also we have 
to pay $30,000 for sections 1 & 2, in full to the vendor. Then 
we get reimbursed by the State. Virginia Propp moved we 
spend up to $13,000 for Sections 1 & 2, not 3. And we pay 
$30,000 and get reimbursed by State. All contingent on IF WE 
GET THE GRANT. Seconded. Discussion. There are mem-
bers willing to help with the site prep. This could help lower 
costs. Approved. 

ENDOWMENT FUND: 
No report filed. 

EVANGELISM: 
Finals week good bags for college students who attend Trinity 
were assembled and made available. BOE is hoping to facilitate 
a greeter sign up process for Sunday morning greeters. 

PAROCHIAL EDUCATION: 
Chairman Kespohl reviewed the Financial Report. 

SOCIAL MINISTRY: Carol Morrison 
The Board met on April 3rd for their monthly meeting. A Cir-
cle of Friends meal was served at Campus Lutheran on April 
14th. A LOVE Inc. Sharing Moment and free will collection 
was held after services on April 15th and 16th. 
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STEWARDSHIP AND FINANCE: Laura Grise 
Offering count continues per the agreed upon schedule. 

YOUTH: Melissa Kiehne 
No report filed. 

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
No Report Filed 

NOMINATION COMMITTEE 
Voting under New Business 

CONSTITUTION REVISION COMMITTEE 
Members Appointed: Buck Katt, Andrew Saeger & Mike Walz. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Tabled Motion from December 20, 2017: Surplus Allocation: There 
was a motion by Sylvia Glenn that the excess funds from 2017 
(income  from both Trinity and TLCLC that exceeded expens-
es for the year) be distributed as follows: 10% to LCMS, 10% 
to GSLS, 10% for Scholarships for current students of TLCLC 
to attend GSLS, and 70% to the Building Fund. Phil Glenn 
moved to take this tabled motion off the table; seconded and 
approved. 

Discussion began...It was reported that a motion made years 
ago was to give 10% of any surplus each year to missions. Syl-
via Glenn withdrew the December motion; seconded and ap-
proved. 

David Attebery moved to give 10% of surplus from 2017 to 
Synod Wide Missions; seconded and approved. Sylvia Glenn 
moved to put 90% of surplus from 2017 to Building Fund. 
Sylvia revised the motion to change from 90% to $50,000 into 
Building Fund. No Second; motion died. 

Andrew Saeger moved to put 90% of surplus from 2017 in 
Capital Outlays Account, but first take out money for existing 
projects. Seconded. Clarification was made to move from 
Checking to 190 Reserve Account. Approved. 

Storytelling Conference 
Pastor Thieme reported it will be June 28-30. We will welcome 
them with open arms. Volunteers are needed. 

Update: SCOTUS Case 
Settlement Signed 

Update: Video Surveillance System 
At the February AOV, authority was given to the BOD to 
choose the system. For informational purposes, Chairman 
Kespohl discussed the proposals and the decision of the BOD. 
It was decided to spend $23,000 to cover 10 cameras for exteri-
or doors and parking lot/playground. The AOV approved of 
this decision. 

Building Committee Status 
Phil Glenn stated there was a past motion to appoint a Building 
Committee for major building projects. Chairman Kespohl 
needs to appoint. Pete Easterhaus suggested we maybe wait a 
year for the appointments to focus on our Pastoral Office. 
Chairman Kespohl will look into it. 

TLCLC Bathroom Status 
Update given. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Pastor Gerike’s Vacation Pay 
Excerpt from BOD minutes, May 8, 2018: Pastor Gerike had 4 
weeks vacation according to the Call Document. The Board of 

Elders recommend we pay the vacation pay to his beneficiary. 
Matthew Gerike will apply for a short term disability claim. If it 
is approved, he will then write the check to TLC. Mary Frerk-
ing moved we accept the recommendation; seconded and ap-
proved. 

Ron Barrett reported that Matt was given the check yesterday 
for vacation pay. Matt is currently in Columbia cleaning out 
Pastor Gerike’s house.  

Elders Recommendation for Pastoral Support on Visiting Parishioners 
See report. Roger Morrison moved we approve the recommen-
dation of the Elders; seconded and approved. 

 
Elders Update on Current and Future Ministry Staffing 
David Attebery reported during the Elders report. 

AED Maintenance Agreement: $700 to cover 5 years 
Phil Glenn moved to pay the $700 for maintenance; seconded 
and approved. 

TLCLC Intercom System 
Excerpt from BOD Minutes, May 8, 2018: See pages 30-32 of 
the BOD packet for complete information of all Options. Op-
tion 1 handles everything for TLCLC, Option 2 adds wiring for 
the basement and Option 3 does the entire building. Ken Greer 
moved we install Option 1 for a price not to exceed $8000; 
seconded and approved [by BOD]. 

Phil Glenn moved we approve Option 1 for a price not to ex-
ceed $8000; seconded and approved. 

2016 Financial Review 
Pat Hansen moved to approve the 2016 Financial Review and 
place on file; seconded and approved. 

Air Conditioning Repairs 
Excerpt from BOD Minutes, May 8, 2108: Ken Greer reported 
that the AC unit broke down this past week in Annette’s office. 
It will cost $3,000 to fix. He told them to proceed to fix it. 
Mary Frerking moved we recommend to the AOV to spend the 
$3000 on TLCLC AC; seconded and approved.  

Phil Glenn moved to approve the $3000 expenditure; seconded 
and approved. 

Schedule of Worship Services 
Larry McCoig moved to approve the Schedule of Worship Ser-
vices. Seconded. 

Discussion. Sandy Dirks asked to amend the motion to add 
Communion on Reformation Sunday/Monday; amendment 
seconded and approved. Chairman Kespohl restated the 
amended motion of approving the Schedule of Worship Ser-
vices with Communion on Reformation Sunday/Monday add-
ed; seconded and approved. 

Semisaurus 
Excerpt from BOD Minutes, May 8, 2108: The Creation Tour 
is going to be at the Lutherans for Life in St. Louis in October. 
It is a semi tour, that is museum like. Because the Tour will be 
going through Columbia, our cost would only be $1250 if we’d 
like to have it at Trinity. Mary Frerking moved we authorize 
Pastor Thieme to move forward with investigating the tour, 
and spend the $1250; seconded and approved. 

Phil Glenn moved we approve not to exceed $2000 to pay for 
Semisaurus; seconded and approved. 
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Appreciation for Kali Weishaar’s service as DCE Intern 
Kali received applause/thanks for her service. 

Social Ministry Nominees 
Angel Arnall & Loanna Thompson are the nominees. Roger 
Morrison moved to approve both nominees; seconded and 
approved. 

Scholarship Guidelines Clarified  
Andrew Saeger moved to accept as written. Seconded. Andrew 
moved to amend the motion to add the insert at the bottom of 
page 37 of the AOV packet; amendment seconded and ap-
proved. Debbie Antel asked where Line 524 is in the Budget. It 
was stated it should read Line 617, not 524. Chairman Kespohl 
restated the amended motion; seconded and approved. 
Update: GSLS Financial Support and Lease Termination 
GSLS Financial Support and Lease Termination date is June 
30, 2018. 

TLCLC Summer Employment 
Annette Kiehne’s son, Kevin, has applied to work at TLCLC 
for the summer. Kevin was not interviewed by Annette, and 
would also not be supervised by her if hired. Larry McCoig 
moved to accept the hire; seconded and approved. 

Facility Use Request 
Bourn Ave. Neighborhood Association would like to use the 
East end of the Fellowship Hall on June 12, 2018 for a meeting 
from 6:00-7:00 p.m. This still leaves room for the BOD meet-
ing on the West end. Phil Glenn moved to approve the request; 
seconded and approved. 

Pre-publishing AOV Agenda 
Ken Greer moved that every attempt be made to publish agen-
das and packets a week in advance of AOV meetings. Second-
ed. Discussion. Andrew can post online via Facebook and 
Trinity Members Webpage, and have paper copies available in 
the church office. Approved. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The next BOD meeting will be June 12, 2018 at 6:30 PM. 

The next AOV meeting will be October 21, 2018 at 12:00 PM 
w/Potluck. 

GSLS School Closing Service of Thanksgiving will be May 23, 
10:30 AM 

Life Network Diaper Drive May 13, 2018 – June 17, 2018 

Roger Morrison moved to adjourn the meeting at 3:50 p.m.; 
seconded and approved. The group closed with the Lord’s 
Prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Jacque Eckhoff, Secretary 
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2018 Trinity Lutheran Church  
Board Members 

Chairman 
Gary Kespohl 

Secretary 
Jacque Eckhoff 

Treasurer 
Warren Harms 

Financial Secretary  
JoAnn Schoenike 

Board of Elders 
David Attebery 

 Ron Barrett 
Jim Cherrington 
John Frerking 
Doug Kiehne 
Larry McCoig 
Roger Morrison 

Board of Evangelism  
Robert Hall 
Doug McDowell 

 Pattie Smith 

Board of Youth  
Chris Bailey 
 Melissa Kiehne 
Melissa Fitzgerald 

Board of Social Ministry 
 Angel Arnall 

 Misty Brown 
Carol Morrison 

 Loanna Thompson 

 

Board of Stewardship and 
Finance 
Lori Bresnahan 
Laura Grise 
Darren Laupp 
Fred Luetkemeier 
Richard Mangold 
Andrew Saeger 

Board of Christian Ed. 
Mary Frerking 
Teresa Gooch 
Julie Smith 

Board of Early  
Childhood Ed. 
Karen Niederjohn 
Virginia Propp 
 Mark Unterreiner 

Board of Parochial Ed. 
Ron Dickes 
Cynthia Green 
Candice Kling 
Mary Raisch 

Board of TLC Endowment 
Fund 
Pete Easterhaus 
Buck Katt 
Don Malson 

Board of Trustees 
Michael Brown 
Ken Greer 
Jim Niederjohn 

June Board of Directors reports and agenda 
items are due to the church office by noon 

on Friday, June 8, 2018. 

The Board of  Directors will meet 
Tuesday, June 12, 2018 at 7:00pm in the 

Fellowship Hall. 

The Assembly of  Voters will meet 
Sunday, October 21, 2018 at 12:00pm in 

the Fellowship Hall. 
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RAPTOR REHABILITATION  
PRESENTATION 

Senior Ministry will 
host a presentation by 
the University of Mis-
souri College of Veteri-
nary Medicine’s Raptor 
Rehabilitation Program 
early in June. This pro-
gram provides medical 
care to hawks, owls, 
eagles and vultures that 

have been injured, with the goal of returning them to 
the wild. The program saves wild animals and edu-
cates the Missouri public about the role that raptors 
play in Missouri’s ecosystem. The College of Veteri-
nary Medicine will be bringing three birds for a live 
presentation. Come join us and see the birds in ac-
tion.  

June 7, 1:00 p.m. — Trinity Gym 
For more information, please email or call: 

Sandy Dirks (573) 815-0951;  
sandydirks@gmail.com  

Debbie Antel (573) 819-3140;   
debbieantel@gmail.com Ben and Heather Asbeck 

KITCHEN CLEANING 
Your help is needed! Please join the Mary Martha and 
Vesper Guilds in cleaning the Fellowship Hall 

Kitchen on Thursday June 14 from 
8:30-11 am.  Just an hour or two of 
your time would be appreciated. Enter 
through the east door to the 
basement. Thank you! 

MISSOURI’S LARGEST DIAPER SHOWER! 
Please help young mothers care for the babies the Lord 
has given them by donating diapers which will be given to 
Life Network, the local pregnancy resource center. The 
Missouri Lutherans For Life Board of Directors is hosting 
their annual diaper shower between Mother’s Day and 
Father’s Day again this year. Your participation is a way to 
express gratitude to your parents for giving you life. 

You may place the diapers in or near the storage unit in 
the hallway nearest the office entrance to the church from 
now until Father’s Day, June 17th.  Please be as generous 

as you are able. Donations are very much ap-
preciated and are a very tangible way to pro-
mote the sanctity of human 
life that God has created, re-
deemed and continues to sus-
tain. Thank you so much!  

Coming in 
405 days:  

THANK YOU 
Thank you to all of you who offered your kind 
thoughts, prayers and condolences at the recent death 
of my brother David. I greatly appreciate your love. 

~Rev. Brian Thieme  



Greetings in the name of Jesus our Resurrected Savior! 

     Last month you read about the two young people who were the winners of the Life 
Essay contest for Missouri, but in reality every young person who entered the contest 
is a winner because they have witnessed to the value of every human life that God has 
created, redeemed and calls into a relationship. An eighth grader from Good Shepherd 
Lutheran School in Columbia, Rylee Eckhoff, has graciously consented to share her essay for this newsletter. The theme for 
the essay is the same as for the upcoming national conference: “From Age to Age the Same”. Here is Rylee’s essay: 

Choice 

Once the world was perfect. Nobody had to worry about sin and all of the terrible things it has done to cor-
rupt us. Even if we had a choice we can’t fix that, however we do get to choose how to deal with it. And, out 
of all the different paths to take some choose the more extreme, suicide. 

    Some people might say, this is my life, and if I want to take it that is my decision. I however disagree. No-
body came into this life on their own, but by the work of God. Nowhere in the Bible does God say to take 
your life, even if you are going through hard times. As Isaiah 46:3b-4 states, “You have been borne by me 
from before your birth, carried from the womb; even to your old age I am he, and to gray hairs I will carry 
you. I have made, and I will bear, I will carry and will save”. That Bible verse is a clear message showing us 
how much He truly loves us.  

         “Even to your old age I am he, and to grey hairs I will carry you”. God will never give up on you. He is 
and always was with you. He says he will be with us until the very last day, even when things seem hard. God 
is there helping you and protecting you. 

There will be bad, sinful things that happen, and we can’t help what the devil is doing to try and corrupt the 
world. But, we can choose how we deal with it. God didn’t plan for this world to be sinful, but He cared for 
us so much that He sent his own Son to die on the cross for us.  

Christ died for us so that our death wasn’t the end, so that we could go and live eternally with Him. God 
loves all of us way too much and has blessed everyone with different talents and lives. Don’t get rid of all the 
many blessings that He has given you whenever things get tough. Trust in Him with your whole heart and 
never leave His side, because He will never leave yours. When God wants you to leave this Earth he will take 
you. But until then, don’t focus on the bad things; focus on every last little piece of good He has offered. 

      Thank you, Rylee, for sharing and being a witness to the value of every life, no matter the age, condition or 
circumstances! 

      The theme for the contest was chosen because that’s the theme for the Lutherans For Life National Conference to be 
held on October 12, 13, 2018 in St Louis, MO this fall. The theme is based on Isaiah 46:4: …”I am he, and to gray hairs I 
will carry you. I have made, and I will bear; I will carry and will save.” Registration is now open for the conference. There 
will be a special concert on Thursday evening, the 11th, by master pianist, Dr. Mark Laverty as well as a choir of Lutheran 
high school students who will sing at the opening service. For more information about speakers, workshops and other op-
portunities involved with the conference, see www.lutheransforlife.org/conference. Or call me. Please plan now to attend 
for an uplifting and educational experience with good food and fellowship alongside like-minded folks who value life be-
cause God does! 

     The diaper shower continues! Lutherans For Life of Missouri sponsors Missouri’s Largest Diaper Shower every 
year between Mother’s Day and Father’s Day. All diapers received are given to a local pregnancy resource center to sup-
port mothers who choose life for their babies. Please collect as many diapers as possible, report the total number of 
diapers to the Board of Directors of Lutherans For Life of MO, (lflofmo@gmail.com), and then take them to the preg-
nancy center nearest you. When a Lutherans For Life chapter or Life Team reports to the state, the state will send an 
additional $50 towards diapers to that same pregnancy center. (So there’s an incentive for reporting!)  

     It’s not too early to start planning to attend the 2019 March For Life in Washington, D.C. A bus has been booked 
for January 16-19. The bus will leave the Jefferson City area and pick up passengers in St. Louis. Contact Elaine Ott, 
573-619-6608 ASAP if you are interested. Hotel rooms must be reserved and the bus filled. SAVE THE DATE!  

Blessings to you, 

Sylvia Glenn 

Feel free to call me (573-592-7866) for information or concerns about life issues. For those who are suffering, there is a 
word of hope! "He heals the brokenhearted and binds up their wounds" (Psalm 147:3). For confidential post-abortion 
referral, counsel, and reconciliation call WORD of HOPE, toll-free 888-217-8679, email info@word-of-hope.org, or 

visit www.word-of-hope.org.  Page 10 
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2018 SCHEDULE OF WORSHIP SERVICES 

July – December 

DATE DAY TIME COM SPECIAL DATE DAY TIME COM SPECIAL DATE DAY TIME COM SPECIAL 

July 1 Sun 8:00 a Y July 1 Sun 10:30 a Y July 2 Mon 6:00 p Y 

July 8 Sun 8:00 a July 8 Sun 10:30 a July 9 Mon 6:00 p 

July 15 Sun 8:00 a Y July 15 Sun 10:30 a Y July 16 Mon 6:00 p Y 

July 22 Sun 8:00 a July 22 Sun 10:30 a July 23 Mon 6:00 p 

July 29 Sun 8:00 a Y July 29 Sun 10:30 a Y July 30 Mon 6:00 p Y 

Aug 5 Sun 8:00 a Y Aug 5 Sun 10:30 a Y Aug 6 Mon 6:00 p Y 

Aug 12 Sun 8:00 a Aug 12 Sun 10:30 a Aug 13 Mon 6:00 p 

Aug 19 Sun 8:00 a Y Aug 19 Sun 10:30 a Y Auxiliary Installation Aug 20 Mon 6:00 p Y 

Aug 26 Sun 8:00 a Aug 26 Sun 10:30 a Rally Sunday Aug 27 Mon 6:00 p 

Sept 2 Sun 8:00 a Y Sept 7 Sun 10:30 a Y Sept 8 Mon 6:00 p Y 

Sept 9 Sun 8:00 a Sept 14 Sun 10:30 a Sept 15 Mon 6:00 p 

Sept 16 Sun 8:00 a Y Sept 21 Sun 10:30 a Y Sept 22 Mon 6:00 p Y 

Sept 23 Sun 8:00 a Sept 28 Sun 10:30 a Sept 29 Mon 6:00 p 

Sept 30 Sun 8:00 a Y Sept 30 Sun 10:30 a Y Oct 1 Mon 6:00 p Y 

Oct 7 Sun 8:00 a Y LWML Oct    7 Sun 10:30 a Y LWML Oct 8 Mon 6:00 p Y LWML 

Oct 14 Sun 8:00 a Oct  14 Sun 10:30 a Oct 15 Mon 6:00 p 

Oct 21 Sun 8:00 a Y Oct  21 Sun 10:30 a Y Oct 22 Mon 6:00 p Y 

Oct 28 Sun 8:00 a Y Reformation Oct  28 Sun 10:30 a Y Reformation Oct 29 Mon 6:00 p Y Reformation 

Nov 4 Sun 8:00  a Y All Saints (DST ends) Nov 4 Sun 10:30 a Y All Saints (DST ends) Nov 5 Mon 6:00 p Y All Saints 

Nov 11 Sun 8:00 a Nov 11 Sun 10:30 a Nov 12 Mon 6:00 p 

Nov 18 Sun 8:00 a Y Nov 18 Sun 10:30 a Y Nov 19 Mon 6:00 p Y 

Nov 22 Thurs 9:00 a Thanksgiving 

Nov 25 Sun 8:00 a Nov 25 Sun 10:30 a Nov 26 Mon 6:00 p 

Dec 2 Sun 8:00 a Y Dec 2 Sun 10:30 a Y Dec 3 Mon 6:00 p Y 

Dec 5 Wed 12:00 p M A S I 

Dec 5 Wed 7:00 p M A S I 

Dec 9 Sun 8:00 a Dec 9 Sun 10:30 a Dec 10 Mon 6:00 p 

Dec 12 Wed 12:00 p M A S II 

Dec 12 Wed 7:00 p M A S II 

Dec 16 Sun 8:00 a Y Dec 16 Sun 10:30 a Y Dec 17 Mon 6:00 p  Y 

Dec 19 Wed 12:00 p  M A S III 

Dec 19 Wed 7:00 p M A S III 

Dec 23 Sun 8:00 a Dec 23 Sun 10:30 a Dec 24 Wed 7:00 p Christmas Eve 

Dec 24 Wed 11:30 p Y Christmas Eve 

Dec 25 Thur 9:00 a Y Christmas Day 

Dec 30 Sun 8:00 a Y Dec 30 Sun 10:30 a Y Dec 31 Wed 12:00 p Y New Year’s Eve 

Dec 31 Wed 7:00 p  Y New Year’s Eve 



P
a
g
e
 1

2
 

The Christian Storytelling Conference and BibleTellingTraining  

allows you to attend up to 10 workshops led by professional  

storytellers and BibleTellers.

Also scheduled:

– Thursday evening Forty-minute Forums

(6:30pm and 7:15pm). Possible forums include: StorySwaps,  

Bible Stories in Literacy/ESL Tutoring, StoryJam,

Bible Storying in Israel, GroupCoaching.

– Friday evening Storytelling Concert. It is open to the public  

at no charge (it will include an offering for workshop leaders).

There will be a Resource Center with storytelling books and  

other resources for sale throughout theconference.

Cost:

$75 – Individual Trinity Member Registration 

(contact church office for details)

$135 – IndividualRegistration

$109 – Buddy Registration (2 people register together for $99 each,  

at least 1 must be a first-time attendee)

Group discounts for organizations that bring 10 or more people

Thursday Only

$62 – If you only plan to attend Thursday’s session

SaturdayOnly

$37 – If you only plan to attend Saturdaymorning’s session

To find out more about the workshops and presenters go to  

christianstorytelling.com. Click the “Register” button toregister.

The conference price includes lunches served onThursday and Friday,  

as well as snacks and drinks at break times between sessions.

Choose from these seventracks

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

TITLE Storytelling in Ministry Crossing Cultures Pastor New Attendees Teachers Youth Leaders Children’sMinistry

DESCRIPTION Tell Bible stories and

other stories in your

ministry.

Engage those of different  

cultures through telling  

Bible stories.

Use BibleTelling in your  

personal ministry and the  

ministries of your church.

Catch the vision for  

connecting with others by  

sharing the stories of your  

faith.

Learn and share Bible  

stories in small groups.

Connect with youth by  

telling stories of faith  

and teaching them to tell  

stories.

Engage children and  

families in learning the  

stories of the Bible.

AUDIENCE For novice orexperienced  

storytellers who have

a vision for using  

storytelling intheir  

ministry.

For missionaries, short-

term trip participants, and  

anyone who wishes to  

share Christ through Bible  

stories.

For pastoral staff, elders,  

board members, and  

para-church ministry  

leaders.

For first-time attendees  

and those new to  

Christian storytelling.

For teachers, parents,  

and other leaders  

interested in helping  

others learn Biblestories.

For youth, youth leaders,  

and others who work with  

youth.

For Sunday school  

teachers, parents,  

and others involved in  

ministry to children.

Register at christianstorytelling.com

CHRISTIAN  
STORYTELLING  
CONFERENCE 
June 28-30, 2018 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
Columbia, MO 
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THU 7:30-8:30Registration

THU 8:00-8:30 Welcome Session and Track Sessions

THU  

A

Session 1

8:30 - 10:00

Workshop Title

Presenter

Tracks

1 BibleTelling 101a (3 hrs)

Don Falkos and Roger Schmidgall  

Children's Ministry, Crossing Cultures  

New Attendees, Pastors, Teachers  

Youth Leaders

2 Planting the Seeds of Learning One Story at a Time

Mike Lockett

Children's Ministry, Storytelling in Ministry, Teachers

3 Conversational Bible Storying Principles (3 hrs)

Mark Getz

Pastors Storytelling  in 

Ministry Youth  

Leaders

THU  

B

Session 2

10:30 -Noon

Workshop Title

Presenter

Tracks

4 Accruing Interest in Your Word Bank

Mary Claire Anderson

Children's Ministry, Storytelling in Ministry

5 Storytelling Across the Curriculum

The Edu-Tellers (Betty and MikeRoe)

Teachers

THU  

C

Session 3

1:00 -2:30

Workshop Title

Presenter

Tracks

6 BibleTelling 101b (3 hrs)

Don Falkos and John Walsh  

Children's Ministry, Crossing Cultures  

New Attendees, Pastors, Teachers  

Youth Leaders

7 Maps and Trails

Kay Price Children's  Ministry, Storytelling in 

Ministry, Youth  Leaders

8 Telling Moral Tales  

Buck Creacy  

Storytelling in Ministry

9 Discovering Worldview

Anne Alexander

Crossing Cultures, New Attendees

THU  

D

Session 4

3:00 -4:30

Workshop Title

Presenter

Tracks

10 Cut It Out! I'll Fold!

Kay Price and Mary Claire Anderson

Children's Ministry, New Attendees,

Storytelling in Ministry, Youth Leaders

11 Using Music to Introduce Bible Stories and

Christian Concepts

The Edu-Tellers (Betty and Mike Roe)

Storytelling in Ministry, Teachers

12 Bible Stories and Buddha  

Chuck Broughton  

Crossing Cultures

THU 6:30 - 7:10 and 7:20 - 8:00 Forty-Minute Forums - Choice of 2 forums -- Story Swaps, Bible Stories in Literacy/ESL Tutoring, Story Jam, Bible Storying in Israel, Group Coaching, and more

FRI 8:00 - 8:30 General Session

FRI  

E

Session 5

8:30 - 10:00

Workshop Title

Presenter

Tracks
13 Small Group Leader Training Part 1 (3 hrs)

PhyllisHostmeyer  

Pastors  

Teachers

Youth Leaders
14 Crafting a Captivating Story (6 hrs)

Don Falkos New  

Attendees Pastors  

Storytelling in Ministry  

Youth Leaders

15 Elementsof Humor 

Buck Creacy  

Storytelling in Ministry

16 BibleTelling for Children's Ministry 1

Understanding the Basics

Mickie O'Donnell  Children's Ministry, 

Crossing Cultures,  New Attendees,

Pastors

FRI  

F

Session 6

10:30 -Noon

Workshop Title

Presenter

Tracks

17 Merge

Mary ClaireAnderson

Storytelling in Ministry

18 BibleTelling for Children's Ministry 2

Your Turn to Write

Mickie O'Donnell  Children's Ministry, 

Crossing Cultures,  New Attendees,

Pastors

FRI  

G

Session 7

1:00 -2:30

Workshop Title

Presenter

Tracks

19 Small Group Leader Training Part 2 (3 hrs)

PhyllisHostmeyer  

Pastors  

Teachers

Youth Leaders

20 Experiencing Bible Stories

John Walsh

Children's Ministry Crossing  

Cultures, New Attendees

21 God Can Use Me! I Can DO This!

Chuck Broughton  

Pastors Storytelling  in

Ministry

FRI  

H

Session 8

3:00 -4:30

Workshop Title

Presenter

Tracks

22 Christmas Story Swap

Kay Price and Mary ClaireAnderson  

Children's Ministry Storytelling  in

Ministry

23 Does It Really Work?

Intercultural Panel Discussion  

Anne Alexander (moderator)  

Crossing Cultures, New Attendees

FRI 7:00 - 9:00 Story Concert -- free, open to the public, storytellers auditioned and selected in advance, free will offering

SAT  

I

Session 9

8:00 -9:30

Workshop Title

Presenter

Tracks
24 A Wool Gathering Experience (3 hrs)

Chris Albin Crossing  

Cultures Storytelling in  

Ministry

25 The Whole Bible Story

Roger Schmidgall New  

Attendees, Pastors  

Storytelling in Ministry

26 Turning Bible Stories into Poetry

Phyllis Hostmeyer  

Storytelling in Ministry  

Teachers

27 Storytelling with Cancer Survivors and Navigating

Grief

Lorna MacDonald Czarnota

Pastors

SAT  

J

Session 10

10:00 - 11:30

Workshop Title

Presenter

Tracks

28 Building a Topical Discipleship Plan

Chuck Broughton

Pastors

29 Small Group Study and Story

Lauretta Phillips

Pastors, Storytelling in Ministry, Youth Leaders

30 Promoting Literacy for Young Children through

Storytelling

MikeLockett

Children's Ministry, Teachers

SAT 11:30 - Noon Closing Session
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Rick Matthiesen 
Mary Sanders 
Emma Whittle 

 20 
Sara Boehmer 
Aaron Mott 

 21 
Janis Tate  

 22 
Joshua Russell 
Terry Simmons 

  24 
Dianne Mirtz 

 26 
Joseph Mwamgiga  

  27 
Tanner Boese 
Pat Hansen 
Larry Lammers 

 28 
Karen Harms 
Mary Riggert 

 29 
LaVonne Rattelmuller 
Kelly Reiff 
Jonah Unterreiner 

 30 
Richard Mangold 

Ken and Theresa Greer ............................. June 4, 2001 
Casey and Adrienne Fick .......................... June 5, 2004 
Eric and Ruth Kincanon ............................ June 6, 1959 
Nick and Libbie Couper ............................ June 7, 2008 
Rachel and Wade Firestone ..................... June 8, 2013 
Dan and Vanette Noll ............................... June 8, 1984 
Bill and Barbara Schuette ......................... June 8, 1957 
Pete and Carol Easterhaus ..................... June 10, 1967 
Teresa and Chad Gooch ......................... June 10, 2000 
Betty and Stephen Kissane .................... June 11, 1983 
Neil and Elly Eckhoff ............................... June 12, 2004 
Jim and Dottie Gleed ............................... June 12, 1957 
Amber and Jeremy Monroe ................... June 12, 2009 
Stephanie and Jamie Stansell ................ June 12, 2010 
Doug and Annette Kiehne ..................... June 13, 1987 
Mike and Nicole Thompson .................. June 16, 1995 
Rob and Kim Crouch ............................... June 17, 2000 
Lou and Carol Eggerding ........................ June 17, 1967 
Larry and Janis Tate ................................. June 17, 1967 
Larry and Myra McCoig .......................... June 19, 1971 
Rick and Gay Matthiesen ....................... June 21, 1975 
Charlie and Chris Cott ............................. June 25, 1977 
Bob and Norma Clark ............................. June 26, 1954 
Ralph and Sue Pickett ............................. June 26, 1982 
Gary and Patsy Frisch .............................. June 27, 1964 
Darren and Debbie Laupp ..................... June 28, 1986 
Sean and Shawn Huggans ..................... June 28, 1997 
Alan and Karen Weber ............................ June 29, 2002 

The information for Anniversaries & Birth-
days is obtained from our Shepherd Staff 
database.  If your information is incorrect or 
omitted, please contact the church office so 
this information can be updated. 

 9 
Carlos Sanchez 

 10 
Christina Hartman 
Taylor Morrow 

 11 
Barbara Boling 
Shawn Huggans 
Ethan McMillen 
Spencer McMillen 
Aden Stone 
Milo Walz III 

 12 
Norm Taylor 

 13 
Jeffrey Schneider 
Collin Wise 

 14 
Brian Clayton 
Noah Jones 
John Kuehner 
Brenda Sikich 

 15 
Aubri Linneman 
Rick Wise 

 16 
Andy Reiff 

 17 
Kyleigh Hinz 
Ruth Kincanon 
Dennis Weinhold 

 1 

Karen Niederjohn 

 2 
Hannah Wise 

 3 
Ryan Marriott 
Zev Simmons 
Carey Smith 

 4 
Abigail Frerking 

 5 
Charlie Cott 
Andrew Malson 
Kristine Neal 

 7 
Danny Yung  

 8 
Roberta Hunt 
Carol Squires 
Alison Unterreiner 
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Dear Church Family, 
Please contact the church office when:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Telephone:  573-445-2112       
Or by email:  church@trinity-lcms.org 

 a member of your family is admitted to the hospital 
so visits can be made 

 someone you know is very ill or has passed away 

 your class, board, or group would like to use the 
church for a meeting or event so it can be scheduled 
on the church calendar 

 your contact information  or address changes 

 a new baby arrives in your family  

 a member of your family leaves home for college, 
joins the military, or is getting married 

 you would like to have a member call you to visit or 
assist you in some way 

 you have a prayer request 

 you would like to share your time and talents 

 you feel the church can assist you in any way 

Items for the monthly News of the Son are 
due to the church office by noon on the 
25th of the month (or the previous Friday if 
the 25th falls on a weekend). 

Announcements for the Trinity Weekly News 
are due to the church office by noon each 
Thursday. Announcements of 75-100 words 
are preferred. 



Page 15 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 
8a & 10:30a  
Worship / Comm. 

9:15a Bible Study / 
Sunday School / 
Fellowship 

6p Youth Night 

4 
9a Bible Class 
6p Worship w/

Communion 

5 
6p Bd of Early Child-

hood Ed. 

6 
9a TLCLC Chapel 

7 
6:30a Men’s Bible 

Study @ Terrace 
9a TLCLC Chapel 
11:30a Senior Ministry 

Lunch @ Denny’s 
1p Rapor Rehab 

8 9 

10 
 

11 
6p Worship  

12 
6:30p BOD Book 

Study 
7p BOD Meeting 

13 
9a TLCLC Chapel 
6:30p Constitution 

Committee 

14 
 

15 16 

17 
8a & 10:30a  
Worship / Comm. 

9:15a Bible Study / 
Sunday School / 
Fellowship 

18 
9a Bible Class 
6p Worship w/

Communion 
7:15p Board of Evan-

gelism 

19 20 
9a TLCLC Chapel 

21 
6:30a Men’s Bible 

Study @ Terrace 
9a TLCLC Chapel 
11:30a Senior Ministry 

Lunch @ Denny’s 

22 23 

24 
8a & 10:30a  
Worship / Comm. 

9:15a Bible Study / 
Sunday School / 
Fellowship 

25 
9a Bible Class 
6p Worship  

26 
6p Board of Elders 

27 
9a TLCLC Chapel 

28 29 30 
8a-12p  Christian 

Storytelling Con. 

June  20 18  

8a & 10:30a  
Worship  

9:15a Bible Study /  
S. S. / Fellowship 

12p MO District 
Presentation 

7p MO District Con. 
Opening Worship 
@ Holiday Inn 
Exec. Center 

 
6:30a Men’s Bible 

Study @ Terrace 
8:30a Church Kitchen  

Cleaning 
9a TLCLC Chapel 
11:30a Senior Ministry 

Lunch @ Denny’s 
7p CLAS 

ALL DAY:  
Christian Story-
telling Con. 

6:30a Men’s Bible 
Study @ Terrace 

9a TLCLC Chapel 
11:30a Senior Ministry 

Lunch @ Denny’s 

ALL DAY:  
Christian Story-
telling Con. 

7p Story Concert 



W O R S HIP  S E R VI C E  T I M E S :  

S U N D A Y  8 : 0 0  A N D  1 0 : 3 0  A . M .  

M O N D A Y  A T  6 : 0 0  P . M .  

S U N D A Y  S C H O O L/B I B L E  C L A S S  

 S U N D A Y :  9 : 1 5  A . M .  

P H O N E :  5 7 3 - 4 45 - 2 1 1 2  

F A X :  5 7 3 - 44 5 - 4 0 7 8  

 
 

xx 
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TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH 
2201 WEST ROLLINS ROAD 
COLUMBIA, MO  65203-1433 

Trinity’s 2018 VBS 
Tuesday, July 10 - Friday, July 13 

Evenings 6:00 pm-8:00 pm 
Light Suppers served each night from 5:30-6:00PM 

 

Friday night is FAMILY FUN NIGHT!  
Closing service starts at 5:30PM 

Please plan to attend with your child 

STUDENT REGISTRATION: 
Visit https://vbsmate.com/events/TLCCOMO/16699 

The registration link is also available on the Trinity Website

VOLUNTEER SIGN-UP: 
 Please sign up to today to volunteer!  

See the Sign up Genius for opportunities to get involved 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0849a8a62ea64-vbs2018 

The volunteer link is also available on the Trinity Website 


